Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING
FEBRUARY 4, 2019
MINUTES
The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, February 4, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Warren Albright, Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and Sheri Bowling. Also attending were Auditor Bobbie Abel, Kim Showalter, Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, Rhonda Hardwick, Community Corrections, Joshua Hughett, Martin County Animal Control Officer, Deputy Joshua Greene, Aureola Wright, Martin County Prosecutor, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance.
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held January 7, 2019 were approved by a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilwoman Bowling. All were in favor  and the motion passed.
Rhonda Hardwick, Community Corrections, submitted the Annual Community Service Report.  The program has completed 6,164.75 hours of community service throughout the county.  If the county were to pay someone for this work it would have a cost $61,647.50 at $10.00 per hour.   Ms. Hardwick also informed the Council that they are working with Assessor Carolyn McGuire in finding out why some of the Cemeteries are no longer listed on current maps.
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, approached the Council to advise of several things currently taking place.  In 2018 three projects landed on the  side of West Gate.  An event will be held at their location at Westgate on March 6, 2019 @ 12:00 pm.  Radius Indiana will be hosting an economic development course on March 26 through the 27 at French Lick.  He presented an agenda and encouraged the Council to attend. Tim Kinder advised that there will be a Broadband Summit to educate and discuss ways to remove barriers for the expansion of the Broadband services in Martin County.  The meeting will take place on February 21, 2019 at the Martin County Community Building at 6:00 pm.  This meeting is open to the public and press.  Mr. Kinder also advised the Council that the Alliance will be paying for a Martin County website for the County.  The cost of this will be $4,460.00.  This includes a $360.00 hosting fee which the County will be responsible for after the first year.
Aureola Wright, Martin County Prosecutor, approached with an additional appropriation request.  Ms. Wright advised that her office will be as transparent as possible. She thanked President Summers, the Martin County Sheriff’s Department, the Recycling Center and all of the volunteers who came to the aid of the Prosecutor’s office with help organizing and updating during the transition.  Prosecutor Wright requested a $25,000.00 additional appropriation which $4000.00 will be paid towards construction and safety issues. $11,000.00 will be paid for office furniture which will be County inventory regardless of who is in office.  Wright is also requesting $10,000.00  for the replacement of the server at the Prosecutor’s office.  This figure was arrived at via a quote from RTC. A motion to approve the additional appropriation was made by Councilman Albright and seconded by Councilman Stiles. All were in favor and the motion passed. Prosecutor Wright also let the Council know she may be asking for funds in the future to place cameras for safety concerns due to evening hours.
Auditor Abel requested an additional appropriation with $135,000.00 from CEDIT for the ambulance contract.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Wininger, seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters. All were in favor, motion passed.  Also requested for the ambulance contract was 75,000.00 from Loit Public Safety.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Albright, seconded by Councilman Gibson. All were in favor and the motion passed.  This additional was requested as this contract was overlooked during the budget hearings.
Auditor Abel also presented a request for and additional appropriation in the amount of $55.00 for Soil and Water department to cover the fifty cent per hour raise given to all employees.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Stiles, seconded by Councilman Albright. All were in favor and the motion passed.

Kathy Collins, Director Martin County Community Corrections, presented the annual report for the Samaritan Center.  She advised that 408 residents of Martin County were helped through the programs offered by the Samaritan Center, 88 of which were youth.  The center was only open two days a week and after a strong push for the need of more hours it was decided that they will be open three days a week.  They are currently trying to get approval to have evening hours to accommodate clients who work during the current operating hours. The Samaritan Center Board  is searching for a member from the Mental Health Association to be on the Board.
Joshua Greene, Chief Deputy, Martin County Sheriff Department, gave the Sheriff’s report.  There are currently 86 inmates, 24 of which are from Vigo County.  Chief Deputy Green also presented to the Council a check from Vigo County for housing their inmates in the amount of $102,415.00 for the months of September, October, November and December of 2018. Greene also let the Council know that the Sheriff’s Department is looking  to upgrade the cameras at the jail. The current cameras are outdated. They will also look into combining this update to include the Prosecutor’s Office. 
The Highway Departments bi-weekly schedules were submitted.

The Council thanked Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Officer and all who were involved in the animal rescues that recently took place.  Officer Hughett stated it was a joint effort that several agencies were involved . 
Important Dates:

Stop the Bleed classes to be held February 21, 2019. Four session will be held that day.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:53 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Bowling.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Regular Session Council meeting will be held Monday, March 4, 2019 at 6:00 pm.
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